Year Five
Coffee Morning

We pray together, play together, learn together.

Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome back to a new school year.  Although we’ve only been back in school for a few weeks, the summer holidays seem a long time ago.  I hope you all had a relaxing break and are all set, along with the children, for a busy year (!
Although the children have a lot of hard work ahead of them, they also have lots of wonderful and exciting activities to look forward to.  This letter will let you know of upcoming topics for the Autumn term, as well as going over some housekeeping rules.  Hopefully I’ve covered everything, but if there is anything else you need, please don’t hesitate to contact me.
READING

All children have a reading diary and school reading book where comments from both children and parents are encouraged.  Whilst I would encourage the children to read their own books at home, it is still important that they use the school library service so that we can keep track of their progress.  Where possible, they should try to read for 10 or 15 minutes each day.  Most of the children should be able to read independently, but you can support them by asking questions about what they have read.    
The library will be open each day to enable the children to change their books when completed.  Reading diaries should be handed in on a Monday and Thursday to be signed by Mrs Wright, Miss Hindley or myself.
WRITING

Becoming a good writer, is a skill which takes a long time to develop.  There are lots of different strategies and resources to help the children understand the rules of writing, but my prime focus for the Autumn Term is for the children to enjoy it.  At the moment, we are studying Macbeth, which has got the whole class enthusiastic and given them a real reason to write.  Mr Shakespeare is very clever!!!  I am keen for the children to talk through what they are writing before putting pen to paper – if they can’t say it, they won’t be able to write it!  
THE BIG WRITE

The Big Write will continue this year and usually take place on a Friday morning.  This provides the children with the opportunity to write independently without interruption, incorporating the different elements of writing we have been looking at that week. The topics chosen for Big Write will usually relate to the work done through literacy that week, but may occasionally link with a particular event or topic in the news.   

SPELLING

All the children have their spelling booklets for this term. They will be tested every Monday and if necessary do additional work to support and misconceptions or difficulties.  The main reasons why some children find spelling more difficult than others is that they need to visualise the words.  If they are learning their spellings at home, they should be encouraged to write the words down.  They don’t just need to copy them; they can make them into a game: Calligrams, Crosswords, Word Patterns etc.  It is also useful to break the words down, so that they can see words within words, or commonalities.
MATHS

The children will continue to use more formal written methods for the four number operations: addition, subtraction, multiplication and division.  I would continue to stress the importance of knowing the times tables off by heart.  A major contributing factor to success in maths is confidence.  Being able to answer multiplication questions quickly has huge benefits for other areas of maths (area, fractions, division etc), but most significantly it boosts self-esteem, which is vital in this subject.  
BIG MATHS
Big Maths, Beat That!’ is an assessment tool that allows us to see exactly

what children know and what they don’t know.  It provides children with a fun and motivational way to track their own progress and set their own targets for numeracy.  

‘The CLIC Test’ requires children to answer 10 key numeracy questions. The second test is called ‘The Total Recall Test’ and it requires the children to answer a set number of ‘Learn Its’ questions in a set time.   
HOMEWORK

The children will receive approximately two hours of homework each week.  There will be usually be two pieces of work to be completed in the children’s homework books, normally consisting of one Maths and one English.  The work will be to reinforce what has been done in class and so the children should be able to do this independently.  They are encouraged to use resources to help them. For example if they need to use a multiplication grid for times tables homework, then that is absolutely fine, however if they are doing column addition or subtraction, I’d rather they didn’t use a calculator (!  The homework time allocated also incorporates learning spellings, reading and use of Mathletics and Reading Eggs.  These websites are a fantastic resource that the school purchase each year. The children all know their passwords and I will be keeping track of their progress throughout the year.
On most occasions the children will be expected to bring in their completed homework the next day unless they have got a valid reason why they need more time.   
Sometimes additional science or topic homework may be given, and other activities may take the form of research (using the internet or books) or talking to you about forthcoming work (The Big Write) to help get ideas.   Homework may also be a specific project over a week or more (because I know how much parents enjoy these ().
Topics for the Autumn Term

	R.E - Come and See
	Ourselves
Life Choices

Hope

	Science
	Gases all around us
Changing state

	P.E
	Athletics
Tennis
Invasion Games

Dance

	Topic: 

(History, Geography, Design Technology, I.C.T and Art)
	Poor at what price? The Victorians


Class Readers and Shakespeare

The class reader for Year Five is Journey to the River Sea by Eva Ibbotson.  This will be incorporated into the English curriculum after Christmas.  At the moment, the children are studying Macbeth as part of the school’s Shakespeare focus and they love it!!!  We will use Macbeth to support learning in the different areas of literacy including: narrative; playscripts; poetry; recounts and instructions.  We have changed the end of the play,  pretending that Lady Macbeth survived, hiding within the castle.  At the moment the children are preparing a case file for the Trial of the Century!  Lady Macbeth will be going to court, charged with many crimes throughout the play.  Watch out for it on the news!!!!
Targets

The children will be set individual targets for English and Maths.  These will be displayed in their books .  Targets will be reviewed each term as always.
Robinwood

The children will have the opportunity to participate in a two night residential to Robinwood in January.  The cost for this trip will be £105 and a separate letter will be sent shortly with details about paying in instalments.

REMINDERS

Punctuality/Absence

The children should line up at 8.55am on the playground unless it is raining heavily, in which case, classroom doors will be opened a little earlier. It is your responsibility to supervise them up until this point. Any child arriving after the class have entered the classroom at 8.55am needs to go to the main door to be signed in by Mrs Glanvill or Mrs Campbell. If for any reason your child is absent from school, please contact us to let us know. If we do not hear from you, then Mrs Featherstone, our Learning Mentor, will ring to find out why your child is absent.

If you need to collect your child at any time in the day for an appointment, could you please report to the office and your child will be collected from their classroom. 

Behaviour

Golden Rules

Do be Gentle


Don’t hurt anyone

Do be kind and helpful
Don’t hurt people’s feelings

Do listen


Don’t interrupt

Do work hard


Don’t waste your or other people’s time

Do look after property
Don’t waste or damage it

Code of Conduct 

· Correct school uniform must be worn unless there is a particular explained reason. This includes P.E kit.

· Children should not run inside school. They should move around the building in safe and sensible manner.

· At break time, children may eat a piece of fruit or a healthy snack. Sweets and chewing gum are not allowed in school.

· After leaving the building at lunchtime, children should not re-enter the school building without permission.

· Children will show respect to all adults in the school.

· No abusive language is tolerated.

· Jewellery, apart from a wrist watch, is not permitted.

· Nail varnish should not be worn.

· No mobile phones will be allowed in school without permission.

Praising and rewarding

As well as Golden Time, throughout the school day children are encouraged and praised. Praising of good behaviour helps to reinforce the message to all children. Good behaviour, good work, good manners, and caring for others are rewarded. As well as sticky badges, smiley faces and general praise, the following reward systems are used: certificates, Headteacher Awards, House points, and a termly achievement assembly in which, amongst other things, attendance and punctuality are also celebrated.

Golden Time 
Children will gain their right to participate in a Golden Time activity by successfully collecting a given number of stickers throughout the week. The children who have not achieved the target number of stickers over the week will stay with another member of staff and will be given time to reflect on their behaviour and the reasons why they were unable to participate in the Golden Time activity.  As some of the activities involve the children spending time outside the classroom, at the Pasture, Wildlife Garden or Pex Hill, they will sometimes be asked to bring in waterproof coats, warm trousers (tracksuit bottoms, leggings etc) or wellington boots.  They do not need to come into school in these, but can bring them in a plastic bag for use on a Friday afternoon.
Red and Yellow Cards

Staff may issue a red or yellow card as another way of reinforcing school rules. Red and Yellow cards can be used throughout the day and at dinner time when children fail to comply with the behaviour code. Yellow cards will be issued after a verbal warning for minor incidents. Red cards will be applied for more serious incidents such as physical harm, insolence etc. A yellow card will result in a ten minute suspension from playtime, and a red card will result in the child missing the remaining playtime that day and the next. If a child is issued with a red card, a letter will be sent home on the same day informing parents. Two yellow cards in a week will result in a red card. A record of all yellow and red cards will be kept.

PE 

The children will have 2 hours of P.E every week. This amount of regular exercise is vitally important, therefore please ensure that they have full PE kit in school at all times. If your child doesn’t have PE kit, they will be offered a school kit from a bank of spares that parents have donated. A letter will also be sent home if they do not have their kit.  Our PE slots for this year are Monday and Thursday.  If your child is wearing their PE kit for an afterschool activity, and brings it home, please could you ensure that it is returned for the next PE lesson.
Uniform

Please make sure that your child has the correct school uniform and that all items of uniform are clearly marked with your child’s name to prevent items getting lost. Also, please ensure that long hair is tied back at all times. 

Mobile phones

As some children walk to school, we understand why parents/carers would want them to have a mobile phone with them.  We would request that these are not used on the yard before school.  Children will also be required to switch off their phones once they reach school and hand them in to the office.  They will be able to collect their phones at the end of the day.

Water Bottles and Snacks

Please encourage your child to bring in a water bottle. They will have opportunities throughout the day to refill their bottle if necessary. Please ensure your child brings their bottle home for washing and brings it back to school refilled in the morning.

The children can also bring in a snack to be eaten during break time. Please encourage the children to bring a healthy snack. We do not allow chocolate or sweets for snack.

Dinner Money

Dinner money has not increased this year and therefore remains at £1.70 per day ie. £8.50 per week.
Packed Lunches

If your child brings a packed lunch to school, they are now stored in class, on shelves in the cloakroom. Again, please try to pack a healthy lunch for the children wherever possible.

Art T-shirts 

Children need to have an old t-shirt or shirt to protect their uniform during art activities. This can be kept in school for the year.

If there is anything else you would like to ask about or any concerns you may have, do not hesitate to speak to me any day after school, apart from Wednesdays when I have choir. As I am sure you will understand it is very difficult for me to discuss any issues at 8.55am when I come to collect the children from the playground.   I am however, here to help and will make time!  I am available in the mornings from quarter past eight and am usually in school until 4;30pm each evening.  I, like you, want the children to have an enjoyable and productive year and will do my best to ensure that this happens.

Many thanks, Miss Reece, Miss Hindley and Mrs Wright ( 
Happiness is the key to learning!

In Year Five we understand!







